

File: 50360 – 20/ENCORP

July 19, 2007

Neil Hastie President and CEO Encorp Pacific (Canada) 206 – 2250 Boundary Road Burnaby, BC V5M 3Z3

Dear Mr. Hastie: Neil.

Thank you for submitting in October of 2006, Encorp Pacific (Canada)'s Beverage Container Stewardship Plan, as required by section 4 of the Recycling Regulation and the supplementary letter of July 6, 2007.

I have completed my review of the plan and the supplementary information and am satisfied that the plan meets the requirements of the Recycling Regulation and hereby I approve the plan. Please be advised that this approval does not extend to any materials or content contained in the plan that are extraneous to the requirements of section 5 of the Recycling Regulation.

Regarding consultation, the process outlined in the July supplementary letter is satisfactory as this existing program has not significantly changed. However, I encourage you to consult with the ministry on an appropriate consultation strategy for Encorp's 2011 plan.

My approval comes with my understanding that your plan contemplates new targets, performance measures and strategies for which you must first establish a base from which to continuously improve. My expectation is that as you move from the planning stage to implementation, and reach key milestones, you will report these to the ministry in your Annual Report as required under section 8 of the Recycling Regulation.

I look forward to working with you to ensure the continued success of this program.

Sincerely,

Hu Wallis Director

WILSON/kw

Telephone: 250 387-9933 Facsimile: 250 356-7197 Website: www.gov.bc.ca/env